
Location: 235 W Chestnut Street, (Fire Station) Genesee, ID 83832 

Water and Waste water Update 

Mountain Waterworks 

NOTES October 12, 2021 

6:00PM 

Present at the meeting, Council Members Nyla Roach, John Hermann, Cody Bailey and Bill Krick, 

Clerk/Treasurer Karyn Wright, Deputy City Clerk/Treasurer Debi Zenner and Maintenance Supervisor Dustin 

Brinkly 

WATER UPDATE: Ryan Rehder, from Mt Waterworks said they have submitted plans and specs to DEQ and 

Rural Development. Received approval from Rural Development, still waiting to hear from DEQ. When we 

do, we will proceed with bidding the project. 

Dig Well Idaho will hopefully be back in mid-November, but Ryan will continue to push for sooner. We are 

also moving forward with the bid on the Well house, which will be designed to connect an additional Well. 

Ryan Rehder doesn't foresee the City needing to purchase more property near Well #8, but we might want to 

stake out the area to be sure. 

Well #3 has been turned off and we will use only Well #5 through the winter. 

Well #5 drinking water tank has been moved into the fire station to prevent it from freezing. 

WASTEWATER: Ryan discussed the handout and the basic engineering. 

Continued development of the 3D terrain model of the WRRF site necessary for treatment plant design 

drawing development and mass earthwork calculations and projects. 

Coordination with subcontractors for the design of the Garfield Lift Station and Force Main, Ball Field Lift 

Station, and headworks 

Development of design drawings for the WRRF Headworks, the Garfield Lift Station and the Ball Field Lift 

Station and associated pipelines. 

We will continue to have these Water/Wastewater Updates November 9th and December 14th to further 

discuss process overview and plan review. 
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